
Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
January 31, 2017 

St. Isidore Catholic Center 
Approved Minutes 

 
Meeting called to order by Chair, Keith Mayer at 7:10 p.m. 
 
Fr. Burkle led the opening prayer. 
 
Attendance:  Fr. Burkle, Mark Ringhofer, Rod Koch, Annette Uker, Tom Thome, Marge 
Markham, Keith Mayer, Audrey Christensen    Absent: Samantha Taets 
 
Tom moved to approve the Oct. 25 minutes.  Marge Markham gave the second. 
 
Capital Campaign Update:  Kick -Off was held this last weekend with soup after the Jan. 28-29 
Masses. Mailings went out. Home visits are underway to seek pledges. A thermometer board 
will be showing the $ to date. Gym project could be started by mid-March. Three companies 
were interviewed for the construction manager position and the Dean Snyder Company was 
selected. Planning meetings will be held each Friday. Meeting with Jose, putting out bids, cost 
estimates will all be in the works to present to the Archdiocese Building Committee. Discussion 
was held on keeping, removing and/or replacing the playground. 
 
Finance Report:  None ( Working on W-2’s and 1099’s) 
 
Guild Report:  None 
 
Liturgy Report:  None (Meeting this week. Had been postponed) 
 
Pastoral Minister Report:  None 
 
Fr.  Burkle Report:  6 people involved in RCIA classes.  Meeting will be held in February to let 
couples know of marriage guidelines. 
 
Old Business:  Salary change (hours vs. salaried employees) did not happen.  This was 
dropped right near the effective date. 
 
New Business:  Parish Mission will be held in March in Stacyville. Concerns were shared about 
the bulletin, etc. getting on the parish website. Could someone help with this? Is there a 
program that works better? 
 
Rod Koch moved to adjourn at 7:55 p.m.  Marge Markham gave the second. 
 
Next Mtg.  March 28, 2017  7:00 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by Audrey Christensen, secretary 
 


